




















































































 

January 29, 2019 

Oregon Department of Environmental Quality 

Northwest Region 

700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600 

Portland, OR 97232-4100 

 

RE:  LUCS for Allwood Recyclers, Inc. 1200-Z Permit  

 

The City of Fairview has completed a Land Use Compatibility Statement for Allwood Recyclers, Inc., located at 

23001 NE Marine Drive (1N3E22C -00101). The LUCS is being submitted to DEQ for the company’s 1200-Z 

permit application.  This letter provides additional background on the City’s response to question 2E “Is the 

activity or use compatible with your acknowledged comprehensive plan as required by OAR 660-031?” 

 

The City responded stating that “Yes, the activity or use received preliminary approval…” In 1993, the Fairview 

Planning Commission considered a request to establish a yard debris recycling facility (previously Amazon 

Recycling) at the current Allwood Recyclers site.  The 1993 request required both design review approval and a 

zone change from F-2, Agricultural District (now AH, Agricultural Holding) to M-2, General Manufacturing (now 

GI, General Industrial).   

 

The Planning Commission reviewed these two requests concurrently at a September 14, 1993 public hearing. 

The Planning Commission’s decision (see attached) was to “Approve the preliminary design plan…” 

 and “Approve the requested zone change…” While the Commission had the authority to provide final design 

review approval, the Development Code effective in 1993 required that zone changes receive final approval 

from the City Council via ordinance adoption.  In reviewing Allwood’s zoning for completion of the LUCS form, 

it was discovered that the City Council adoption step was overlooked in 1993, and the zone change never 

completed. 

 

Attached are findings from the 1993 Planning Commission decision for the Amazon Recycling Facility. This 

effectively provides a design review approval, and a zone change recommendation.  Understanding that City 

staff erred in the zone change procedures, the Fairview Planning Department is initiating a zone change for the 

property, with the consent of Allwood as the property owner. This will amend the property’s zoning 

designation from Agricultural Holding (AH) to General Manufacturing (GI), as was assumed to have been 

changed in 1993. This zone change is consistent with the current Comprehensive Plan designation for the 

property as General Industrial, and with use of the property since 1994.    
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The Fairview Planning Commission and City Council will consider this zone change in the spring of 2019 (land 

use case file 2019-5-ZC) to correct the past procedural error. 

 

Feel free to contact me with any questions about the status of the Allwood property zoning or the zone 

change correction. 

 

Thank you, 

 

 

 

Sarah Selden 

Senior Planner  

seldens@ci.fairview.or.us 

503-674-6242 

 

 

Attached:  

Planning Commission Notice of Final Decision dated September 17, 1993 
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